CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, August 30, 2011
1:30-3:30

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Cortez, Hammersley, Hecsh, Koegel, Krabacher, Miller, Peigahi, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests: 
Juanita Barrena

MINUTES:

1. Minutes from August 3 and 16, 2011 – for the minutes of 8/16, under, the first bullet under Open Forum: “…particularly with regard to the a convocation on October 20”. The minutes were approved as amended. The minutes of 8/3 were approved as published.
2. Open Forum:

· Sheley asked the Committee to have the Senate develop a credit hour policy. WASC and other accrediting bodies are seeking such a policy.
· Sheley stated that there needs to be a Senate representative for the WASC report for the Ed.D. The Committee briefly discussed having the chair of GSPC or a designee serve in this capacity. The Committee deferred further discussion until 9/6.
· Barrena thanked Sheley for his quick action on addressing the issue of supplemental instruction (LS classes).

· Miller asked about the zip cars – there are 2, and they are located by the dorms.

· Buckley announced that AITC will be bringing some motions for the Senate to consider, one of which addresses open lab use problems.

3. Chair’s business – 

· Sheppard announced that the disbursement from the University Foundation into the Faculty Endowment Fund for Student Scholarships was sufficient to make awards for Spring 2012 without bridge funding, as has been done in recent years. Sheppard asked if the Committee was still interested in embarking on a fundraising effort and about the establishment of a workgroup. Krabacher suggested that the emeritus association be approached, since many of the founding faculty members of the fund have retired. It was also suggested that Sheppard make such an announcement at the Senate. 
· Sheppard announced that Hecsh will be his designee on the Strategic Planning Council.

· Sheppard asked Van Gaasbeck for a status update on the Enrollment Management Group. During the summer of 2010, the Executive Committee, on behalf of the Senate, re-appointed Van Gaasbeck and Ann Blanton to the Group, as the formal charge of the group was still in the draft phase. Van Gaasbeck advised that the Group hadn’t met since early spring, and at that point, the charge was still in the draft phase.

· Sheppard asked the Committee for its agreement in referring the proposed Policy on Students Rights and Expectations of Faculty in the Instructional Environment to FPC. Wagner advised that some urgency is required, as the new policy, if approved, needs to be folded in with existing policies. Buckley advised that if the policy has an impact on students, it should be vetted through APC. Buckley also pointed out that the proposed policy doesn’t fit with hybrid or on-line courses. Van Gaasbeck stated that she will forward APC’s discussions on student rights and responsibilities to Noel.

· Sheppard advised that he checked with Joan Neide, Chair of Kinesiology and Health Science, on the status of the tennis courts and public use. Historically, KHS has always paid for the maintenance of the tennis courts, as it uses them for classes. Significant upgrades were performed this summer, and almost immediately thereafter, significant damage was done to the courts, hence, the locking of the gates. Wagner also stated that for faculty or staff to use the courts for say, noontime wellness, there would need to be supervision, and there isn’t funding for the staffing of such activities.

4. Program impaction – the Committee reviewed a handout developed by Russell, Pinch and Van Gaasbeck, highlighting major issues. Barrena stated that item #2 needs to be more specific, e.g., if ranking is to be done by GPA, which set of units? The last 30? The prerequisites? 
5. Select Committee on Academic Priorities – discussion included the following:
· For the Senate’s purposes, the emphasis needs to be on the changes the President has suggested so the discussion does not debate the entire matter over again. 

· The only thing up for amendment is the Select Committee – it needs to be amended so that it can be populated.

· Select Senate committee – is this too limiting? Some of the best people for the job may not necessarily be on the Senate. A select committee would end at the end of the academic year.
· Size – a smaller committee may be easier to convene, logistically; college-based may encourage greater buy-in. In addition, broad college representation may provide expertise to judge programs across disciplines. The representatives would be there to interpret more than advocate/defend. Recusal should be required in voting. After discussion, the Committee agreed to have the committee be comprised of representatives from each degree-granting college, chosen by the colleges’ academic councils (or similar body). The academic councils should be advised of what the role of the representative is. 

· Academic Affairs can prescribe how the reports can be formatted and limit the amount of documentation programs submit. 

6. The Committee made various recommendations for committee appointments.
